Dear Vhonani

I am very concerned about the watering down of the Protection of Personal Information Bill, and would like to know if it would be possible to meet with the Portfolio Committee to discuss this issue.

I have noted two major changes, which will result in the continuation of the trading of personal information and the continuation of unwanted electronic direct marketing messages:

1)

POPI Section 10 (1) f:

POPI comes from the 1995 EU data protection directive. This document balanced the “legitimate interests” of businesses, with the “interests and rights” of the data subject when personal information is processed without the knowledge of the data subject. Note how in the South African POPI Bill, the section on the “interests and rights” of the data subject has simply been removed!

	Wording of section 7 1995 EU Directive
	Wording of section 10(1) 2011 Draft POPI Bill
	Comment

	(a) Processing is necessary for the purposes of the legitimate interests pursued by the controller or by the third party or parties to whom the data are disclosed, except where such interests are overridden by the interests for fundamental rights and freedoms of the data subject which require protection under Article 1.


	(f) processing is necessary for pursuing the legitimate interests of the responsible party or of a third party to whom the information is supplied.


	Materially copied, however with one quite significant departure.  Article 7(f) of the EU law requires a balancing of the legitimate interests of the controller with the fundamental rights of the data subject under Article 1 (i.e. the fundamental right to privacy with respect to the processing of personal information).  SA draft law does not include this balancing proviso.


2)

The latest POPI draft inserted the following line (section 66 (2) on unsolicited direct marketing):

(2)          A responsible party may approach the data subject referred to in subsection (1)(a) once in order to obtain the consent of the data subject for such processing.[1]
If the responsible party approaches a NON CLIENT, it begs the question “where did they get the personal data” of the data subject!

 

If the data subject did give consent for their personal data to be used in this way, then surely 66 (1) (a) is all that is needed.

The new clause 66 (2) was inserted for the situation where a data subject did not give consent, and with the change in 10(1)(f), personal information can be used this way without any consideration of the “interests and rights” of the data subject.
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